

University of Wolverhampton Multi Academy Trust

Room WA109 Jerome K Jerome Building University of Wolverhampton Gorway Road Walsall WS1 3BD

CEO: Professor Michelle Shaw

Tel: 01902 518 981

Email: info@uwmat.co.uk Website:

www.uwmat.co.uk

11/03/2021

Dear Parents/Carers.

I hope that you and your families are well. I am delighted that we have been able to welcome all the children back into school and to hear that they have settled back so well.

As you are all aware Caroline Jobling will be retiring at the end of this term after 13 years at Featherstone. I am pleased that she is going to be able to say goodbye to all the children, parents and staff in person now that everybody has returned to school. Further details about when this will happen will follow in a separate communication from Miss Jackson as Caroline is currently unwell and will not be returning to work before her retirement begins.

Caroline has had an enormous impact on the lives of so many children and families in the Featherstone Community. She will be hugely missed by everyone associated with the school. Featherstone has developed into an excellent school which can be attributed to her strong leadership, passion and drive to do the best she can for all of the children, families and staff that she has worked with over the years.

I would also like to thank Caroline for the contribution she has made to the Trust since its inception 7 years ago. As one of the experienced Head Teachers within the Trust her knowledge, judgement and expertise will be missed by all.

Caroline will be greatly missed by the children, parents and staff of Featherstone and also her colleagues in the wider Trust.

I'm sure knowing Caroline as we do, that she has lots of exciting plans for her retirement and I know that you will join me in wishing her the very best in all of her future ventures.

Best wishes

1 Pohaw

Professor Michelle Shaw

Director of Education

CEO University of Wolverhampton Multi Academy Trust